Fridge Usage Policy

Introduction and aim

The School of Chemistry and Chemical Engineering is part of Queen’s Belfast and is established primarily in the David Keir Buiulding. We recognise that our operations result in emissions to air and water, and the generation of waste. It is our aim to comply with legislation and other requirements, continue to reduce the environmental impacts of our business and operate in an environmentally responsible manner. This policy describes how we will achieve our aim with respect to fridges and freezers.
Responsibility

This fridge /freezer usage policy applies to all of our operations. Prof Chris Hardacre – Head of School is responsible for ensuring that the policy is implemented. However, all employees have a responsibility in their area to ensure that the aims and objectives of the policy are met.

Resources

We will ensure that resources are available to enable us to achieve our objectives and targets.

Objectives

During 2012 and 2014, we aim to:

· reduce the waste of energy due to incorrectly or partially filled fridges / freezers 

· ensure each fridge / freezer has at least one maintenance visit
· ensure each fridge / freezer is used at its optimum temperature through the lab environmental management system
Targets

To achieve our aims, we have set ourselves the following targets:

· define good housekeeping for fridges and freezers, ensure all employees receive information on the same by Dec 2012 and incorporate this training into the Environmental induction programme for new starters

· implement the QUB supplier support guidelines (energy efficiency)
· maintain all fridges and freezers within a 12 month period  (cleaning filters- heat exchangers- defrosting of appropriate)

Monitoring and auditing

Progress against these objectives will be monitored through monthly management meetings.

Communication

This environmental policy is available on request. If you wish to obtain a copy or would like to discuss our progress against our objectives, please telephone Trevor Sewell on  02890975579. This policy is also available in the Green Impact section of the School website 
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